

Community Meeting
Qagan Tayagungin & Unga Tribal Councils
January 25, 2003

Community meeting was called to order at 2:30 p.m. by David Osterback, acting chairperson and President, Qagan Tayagungin Tribe.

In Attendance:

Paula Cabot	Mary Ann Krone & Cody
Carla Chebetnoy	Rayette McGlashan
Delores Stokes	Arlene Gundersen & Edmond
Robert Dushkin	Traci Pedersen
Susan Osterback	Ella Foster

YOG Steering Committee, Feb. 6-APIA having teleconference for YOG. The teleconference will be posted and announcement on radio. QTT rep. is Melanie Rotter.

David-Fee Schedules: Requested Fee Schedules but have not received any before this meeting.

Insurance-Ken Selby has been out of the office, so unable to get the info.

Rayette-Head Start- Jeannette is requesting additional space for Head Start in the craft room for painting and sand play. Will need to measure the additional space. Have not talked to her as she is also out of the office.

Robert Dushkin-Fire Marshal-John Bond will be in town next week.

MaryAnn-Bldg. Cost & Insurance-Utilities for the past eleven months just over \$6,600, includes fuel, water & sewer as well as electricity.

She did not hear back on the insurance cost.

For General Liability-maybe we can run it by Dan Duane, attorney at APIA, so we can as for a quote for a waiver for exercise equipment from the insurance company. Then we need to decide if we want new equipment or used.

#3. Railing-Dave-trying to get another quote . We can use Rasmussen money, of \$120,000 to finish the building as well as landscaping.

#4. Contributions-Rayette-didn't look for anything because I had no idea how much to ask for.

#5. Wellness Money-Ingrid-With some of that money we sent kids to the Elders Conference. Each tribe received \$4750.

Question-Did Sanak Tribe donate? Arlene will check.

Carla-Community Wellness weekend, Health Fair is first week in April. Maybe we can have it here in the community building.

#6. Money from YOG-Karen not here.

#7. Letters to City, Borough etc., requesting money-Melanie not here.

#8. EAT grant opportunities-Mary Newman not here. Carla said she knows Chris Devlin & Nancy O'Neill were contacted.

#9. Building Policy-Rayette presented a few things she developed as rules for the building. Maybe we will need a rental agreement. Also chemicals, cleaning supplies need to be put up high in the closet in a locked cabinet. They need to be in a locked cabinet as well as locked door.

#10. Elders exercise program-Carla & Renee are working on it.

Question: Where can we set up the foosball & pool table? Can they be put upstairs and make that a youth facility?

Question: Delores-can you put netting over the whole multipurpose area?

EAT-Carla -The facility can be open for walking while we are here with the elders. Will work out a schedule and bring it to the next meeting.

David-Info-there is a State & Federal government surplus in Anchorage, where you can take your wish list and bid on it cheap. Maybe a place to go with our wish list.

In the meantime plan on what you see the building being used for. We will continue with "To Do" list and open the building.

Set date for next meeting: Two weeks from today at 2:00 p.m., February 8, 2003